
 

 

BR Woodworking Club Meeting Minutes 
July 02, 2018 
 
Location: Doug Morgan’s Shop 
 
Welcome - President Bob Chambers 
 
Invocation - Jack Carmena 
 
Pledge of Allegiance - Club 
 
Secretary Report - Roy Smith 
 Had 37 members and 4 guest at the June meeting.  YTD average is 34 
 members and 4 guest per meeting. 
 
Treasurer Report - Warren Dufrene: 
 Starting Balance - $3,049.80 
 Deposit  -   $703.29 
 Spent -     $818.69 
 Ending Balance -  $2,933.68  
 
 Currently we have 77 paid members. 
   
Web Master Report - Jim Landry: 
 
 Added a bandsaw to the Club’s “Swap Shop” on the web site. 
  
 Received a request for Sue Dunn for help restoring an iron and wood bench. 
 Brian responded.  Waiting for Sue to get in touch. 
 
 Got a request for beginning wood working classes.  Terry responded. 
 
 Received a request for someone to make 3 greek letters (KKG) 6 to 8 feet  
 tall.  Penny and Jeni responded. 
  
 Eagle scout request is progressing.  Jeff and Drew are involved with this 
 request. 
 
 Posted pictures of : 
   West Baton Rouge Museum Day Camp 
  Rural Life Museum Apprentice Program 
  CB Pennington YMNCA Service Project 
   
Vice President Report - Mark Monistere 
  
 Thanks to the members that participated in the West Baton Rouge Museum 



  

 

 Apprentice program (Jim, Bob, Terry, Wayne, Keith, Doug and Brian) and those 
 that helped with  WBR Museum Summer Camp (Terry, Bob, Brian and Doug). 
  
 WBR and Rural Life Museums have expressed a desire to put on some hand 
 tool wood working classes in the future.  We will be looking for some members to 
 serve as instructors. 
  
Service Projects Report - Lee Owens (Jack Carmena reporting) 
 
 University Methodist Preschool Projects - Bob Bewick  
  Built and painted 6 mail cubbies. They have been completed and 
  delivered.  Joe Hanks and Kevin Garcia help with this project. 
 
 VOA - Jack Carmena 
  The VOA is relocating the Child Care Education department and needs 
  some help repurposing some rooms in their new location.   
 
  Over the tub cabinet was built at Terry’s shop by Alvin, Terry, Jack  
 and Hays.  Waiting on VOA to give access for installation. 
 
  George Campagna, Jack and Lee converted 2 closet to storage by 
  installing shelving.  
   
Educational Outreach - Terry Landry 
  
 On Tuesday July 13th, the West Baton Rouge Museum will be hosting a  
 2 day training session for school teachers with the theme of “Rural Engineuity”. 
 The purpose of the sessions , in part, is to expose the participants to some  
 of the activities that are available at the museum.  The club has been ask to 
 present a 1 hour session.  The session will be broken into 5 station with each  
 demonstrating a different topic/subject (Drilling, Hand planes, Sawing, Pole Lathe 
 and Timber frame building).  If interested please contact Terry. 
 
Safety Minute - Brian Fitzgerald 
 In the process of using a chain saw mill to cut up a tree, the chain came off the 
 bar and wrapped around Brain’s leg.  Brain was not injured because he had on 
 his safety chaps.  Be sure to wear all recommended safety gear when using a 
 chain saw. 
 
 
Skill Topic : Wood Molding Plans - Doug Morgan 
    
In Attendance: 
Ron Bayless 
C.J. Bergeron 
Bob Bewick 



 

 

Keith Bryan 
Jack Carmena 
Bob Chambers 
Harold Choate 
Curtis Dawson 
Brian Fitzgerald 
Alvin Fort 
Kevin Garcia 
Cody Henderson 
Don Kinnison  
Drew Kumiega 
Guy LaBranche 
Jim Landry 
Terry Landry 
Ivy LeBeau 
Micheal Lee 
George Lewis 
Wayne Matherne 
Mark Monistere 
Douglas Morgan 
John Parker 
Roy Smith 
Lee Souileaux 
Jeff Springer 
Hays Town 
 
Visitors: 
Iry LeBeau 
Ryan Eurlich 
Savannah Eurlich 
Christine Delmar  


